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18th November 2005

Dear Cathryn,

Colchester Statement of Community Involvement 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the Council’s draft Statement of Community Involvement.

General:

The Council will now no doubt have seen the very recently published draft document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Statements of Community Involvement’. It will no doubt now need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document, and also with ‘Creating Local Development Frameworks – A Companion Guide to PPS12’. With regard to the document’s length, the Authority might wish to give further reflection to paragraph 7.4.2 Format of that document which states that ‘Statements should be …no longer than 25 pages…’.
Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Submission Statement of Community Involvement document itself, the HBF has attached brief comments.

Consultation 

I hope that you will find these comments helpful, and I await the opportunity to be further involved in the SCI in the future, and all aspects of the LDF generally as it evolves. 

I would appreciate before informed in writing by the Council whenever any Development Plan Document (DPD) is either being submitted to the Secretary of State, or when any DPD or SPD is being adopted. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(East Midlands & Eastern Regions)

2.2 & 2.5 Guidance Notes

References are made to the production of guidance notes on a range of planning topics. It is stated that they will be similar to Supplementary Planning Documents, but will be more informal. They will be used to provide information and advice rather than to set out policies. The HBF would point out that policies have to be set out in a Development Plan Document (DPD) rather than in a SPD or any other document.

The precise status of these guidance notes in planning terms is unclear, will they be identified in the LDS, and will they be used in the determination of planning applications?  

The HBF has not come across any references to such Guidance Notes in any other Statements of Community Involvement that it has commented upon. No guidance is given as to what consultation or public involvement would occur in relation to their content.

The Federation believes that the preparation of Guidance Notes is inappropriate under the new planning system and that all references to it should be deleted from the Statement of Community Involvement. The new system places heavy emphasis on identifying every document to be produced up front, and stating when these are intended to be published. The suggested Guidance Notes would undermine this concept.

Appendix 1

The HBF believes that there should be a further reference added under the ‘additional groups may include’ category in order to specifically refer to ‘Developers, Landowners and Agents Groups’.
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